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Board Members Present:  Chairman Stephen Berry, Richard Berry, Melody S. Bishop, Calvin Burney, Louis Myers, and Andy Sikes
Board Members Absent:  Earl Lewis
JEDC Staff Members Present:  Ron Barton, JEDC Executive Director; Karen Underwood; and Joseph Whitaker
I.
CALL TO ORDER

Chairman Stephen Berry called the JIA/CRA Committee Meeting to order, introduced members and JEDC Staff, and thanked Ron Barton for attending the meeting today.  
II. ACTION ITEMS
A MOTION WAS MADE BY LOUIS MEYERS AND SECONDED BY STEPHEN BERRY TO APPROVE THE MARCH 18, 2010 MEETING MINUTES AS PRESENTED.

THE MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY 5-0

III. INFORMATION/DISCUSSION ITEMS

Draft North Jacksonville Action Plan – JIA Community Redevelopment Area Plan
Joe Whitaker presented the Draft of the North Jacksonville Action Plan.  The purpose of this Plan is to utilize as the basis for making the change to the community redevelopment Area Plan that will include bringing the Benderson piece to the JIA.  The primary drivers for this change are looking at all of the transportation projects by the different groups: FDOT, Public Works, and TPO. Mr. Barton and Karen Nasrallah brought all of the organizations together and brainstormed  transportation priorities for the JIA CRA area.  Proposed priority projects derived from that meeting are listed on page 6 of the draft.  The following is a sequential listing of the project initiatives prioritized by the participants of the workshop.  

1.  JIA North Access Road
1-95-Airport Road at Intl Airport Road 
New 4 Lane
2.  Flyover-I-95NB to Airport Road (8) 
Airport Road at 1-95

Interchange
3.  Pecan Park Road (15) 


1-95 to US 17


2 to 4 Lane widening
4.  Pecan Park Extension (18)


US 17 to Yellow Bluff Road
2 to 4 Lane widening

5.  Braddock Road (21/22) 
New Kings Road to Braddock Rd.
            New 2 Lane
                                                Lem Turner Road to Pecan Park Rd.
            New 2 Lane

Chairman Stephen Berry asked if there were any comments.  Richard Berry informed the members that the five year capital improvement plan for the TPO and FDOT was approved by TPO last month and currently awaiting approval by the FDOT.  Nos. 1 and 2 are in the five year plan. The funds sighted for the North Access Road are at 14-15%.  The flyover is set aside for right of way needs and Pecan Park is in the cost feasibility list but is not in the five year plan.  

Ron Barton commended Joe Whitaker on his brief overview and reminded the members that we have a very dated redevelopment plan.  Starting about three to four years ago, the City started raking the TIF and the instruction does not program new projects.  This reflects two things; the plan needed to respond to the circumstances that went from a raw area in the early 90’s to significant residential growth and jobs.  It really begged the question if there are several things to do there, what material would change that geographic area?  This body has participated in the northside transportation study and very clearly, road projects continue to percolate to the top of the list.  
Mr. Barton commented that it was written strategically as the right thing to transition our plan to a transportation century plan.  If we were ever going to make an argument with City Council to allow the TIF to be used for its intended purposes, executing a redevelopment plan would be a critical step.  It would be a most compelling story to tell City Council.  It is difficult to brainstorm the kinds of things that you would like to do for instance, we recently conducted a Soutel Moncrief CRA study with City Council.  It is hard to get excited about monument signs at Soutel and Moncrief when the needs are so significant.  Mr. Barton is optimistic about the long term.  This is something you can sell to City Council.  
Mr. Barton stressed that the only way to present a public policy is to make a compelling public policy pitch back to city council.  By stating yes,  I know you need this money to balance the budget now but here is a reason to begin to release those funds back to their intended purpose and tie that benefit to jobs and tax bases.  Mr. Barton has been in conversation with Councilman Holt and informed him of what we were prepared to do.  Mr. Barton wanted everyone to understand that we are doing the table setting and then there will be an ongoing lobbying effort required by Council for the next two or three years.  I think our perfect world would be to slowly retain some of the TIF funding over a period.  

Mr. Barton stated that the next step is to reconvene with our other partners and make sure we are in agreement about priorities.  This is not just about the JIA CRA funding a sixty million dollar road project.  Our next responsibility with some consensus on the priority is to create a funding plan.  

Mr. Barton stated that we would bring the Benderson project to the next meeting after its reveal.  Mr. Barton advised the board members that it will be a long haul due to the economic conditions but it is a table setting exercise. 

 Chip Seymour complimented Mr. Barton on the plan because this is what the airport has been working toward.  In his conversations with James Bennet he believes the timing is right to continue the discussions because he is trying to program some trip dollars to the project.  Trip dollars require a match in order to receive them and if there is, an indication of a willingness to provide the matching dollars, there may be a way to advance fund this project.  He also mentioned that they have been in the process of working with DOT that donated about two and a half million dollars of airport property toward the right of way for this project.  When they brought us the design plans, the road kind of ended at Pecan Park and because they were expecting the Braddock parkway piece they had already been constructed, they did not have that tie in with I-95 with the design.  He was informed last week to authorize his consultants to complete that part of the tie in of the design and when that is done, they will be able to tell us exactly how much of our property they are going to need for this road.  

Mr. Barton stated that the fact we can discuss an opportunity to move some projects because of matches is another reason to make a request to free up some of the funding even if its not one hundred percent initially.    

Mr. Richard Berry referred to page 6 of the North Jacksonville Plan Draft and alerted the members the Prioritized Project Initiatives that JIA North Access Road, Flyover-I-95NB to Airport Road (8) and Pecan Park Road are on the cost feasibility list.  Pecan Park Extension (18) and Braddock Road (21/22) are not on the list, which means that they could not be initiated until then.  He advised that there is some right of way funding for the widening of Main Street in the five year plan.   In addition to that, there are about eighty thousands dollars for pd & e studies to build a road to the national cemetery.   
Mr. Barton suggested reconvening the agencies to take this and move it forward. 
Richard Berry noted that the Benderson Project is primarily interested in their infrastructure and placing a sewer and water line from I-95 East to Main Street.  Then they would expand the sewer and water line down Main Street all of the way to New Berlin.  This would be about three to four miles.   
Chairman Stephen Berry asked the members if there were any comments or questions for Mr. Barton before we move on the next item.  Mr. Barton pled to the members that this is going to be a work in progress and we will come back in the future to seek your input, and guidance on items as they evolve through.  He emphasized to the members not to look at it, as nothing will happen.  He wanted to begin building a funding plan around the project, granted it has many assumptions but at least you can then illustrate what could be accomplished.  As the conversations progress with the other agencies, we will keep you informed. 

Chairman Stephen Berry spoke for some of the members and stated that this shed some light on the work that has been in progress.  Mr. Barton applauded the board members’ efforts of staying in the trenches because he is excited about this meaningful project.  
Richard Berry asked Mr. Barton about a time schedule on the project.  Mr. Barton responded that a meeting is being convened in July with the same parties to reaffirm the direction that would be taken with the CRA.   Richard Berry asked Mr. Barton if the projects would be separated or together.  Mr. Barton responded that he was inclined to see them together in one comprehensive package.    
Mr. Barton stated inserting 4 and then changing 4 to 5 and 5 to 6.  

A MOTION WAS MADE BY CHAIRMAN STEPHEN BERRY AND SECONDED BY RICHARD BERRY TO ACCEPT THIS PRIORITY.
THE MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY 5-0 
IV. OLD BUSINESS
   

Airport Road Sidewalk
Mr. Barton provided an update on the Airport Road Sidewalk Project and stated that as we have prepared the budget for this coming year he has asked that we could retain $150,000 out of the CRA to move forward with the sidewalk project.  What we would like to do, with conversations with the TPO and with Public Works, is cobble together the funding mechanism.  We are submitting a budget that is not fighting with ourselves that will carry $150,000 for the sidewalk project.  We are already reaching out to TPO, DOT, and Public Works to design a budget effort that can implement the project.  Mr. Barton is hopeful that we will have some good news in the next couple of months for an appropriate funding mechanism to see the project move forward just as you have advocated in the last couple of years.  There was some inference that TPO might fund the entire project but he will find out more information.

Richard Berry pointed out that DOT did authorize three sidewalk projects with stimulus funding.  Each of the projects was in excess of $300,000 in every county except Duval.  Nassau, Clay, and St. Johns counties received the funding.  Mr. Barton noted that it was a good project and the close equivalent that he is familiar with is the new flyover bridge on Southside Blvd. and Phillips Hgwy. where the new Wal-Mart is located.  There is not a cross walk nor a pedestrian light anywhere in that interchange of the new development.  
Board Member Replacements
Chairman Stephen Berry reported that the members of District 2 and District 4 terms would expire on June 30, 2010.  He has been in conversations with Louis Meyers and Joe Whitaker in terms of any necessary actions in order to extend his time on the board.  Louis Myers has indicated to him that he would be willing to remain a member to help with a quorum until his position was filled.  Chairman Stephen Berry knows an individual that is a small business person residing in the Beaches area that is an engineer at a small engineering firm.  Earl Lewis will not be continuing to join our board meetings.  
Mr. Barton stated he proactively reached out to our newest members, Melody Bishop and Andy Sikes, knowing their background and he will continue to seek for the betterment of the Board.  
V.    NEW  BUSINESS

Andy Sikes stated that he visited the Clarion Hotel a weekend or two ago and they had an easel stating that they were doing a renovation at the hotel.  


VI.    BOARD LIASION UPDATES

Eden Group (R. Berry): Distributed newsletter to board members.  He brought to the member’s attention that Eden has had a bus tour for the last 17 years.  They will be conducting a bus tour next Thursday and he has put together a statistical package of what is going on out there.  
First Coast TPO Citizens Advisory Committee (C. Burney):   No Report 
Jacksonville Airport Authority:  Chip Seymor reported that this is his last meeting as the planning manager for the Airport Authority.  Todd Linder will be taking his place.  Chip Seymour enjoyed working with this group and will be doing a lot of traveling with his wife.  He reported that a connector bridge project is underway.  The steel structures are up; the walkway where you go down the ramp is going to level the ramp.  There will still be a ramp for wheelchairs on one side, which will raise the volume of that area.  A piece of public artwork in that area has already been approved by the board.  There will be escalators and elevators in it as well.  This project should be completed after Christmas but usable by the Thanksgiving holiday.
VII. ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:00 p.m.

Next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, July 15, 2010 at 4:00 p.m.  The meeting will be held at the Police Fire Pension Building, One West Adams Street, Suite 200 in the Small Conference Room.

___________________________

Mr. Stephen Berry, Chairman
